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By Linda Corssmit 
 
This is just a small reminder of the many 
projects your Zonta Club of Denver is 
involved with and the variety of 
opportunities we Zontians have to make a 
difference in people’s lives while we’re 
advancing the status of women in our 
community. 
 
Current Projects 
Watch for sign-up sheets at the April 
general meeting, or call Linda C. for 
information. 
 
-  April 20 and May 18: dinner at the 
Delores Project, 1290 King Street, 
Denver 
-  May 4:  Denver Kids Teen Moms 
Graduation Party at the King Penthouse, 
900 Pennsylvania, Denver, 2:00-3:30.  
Hostesses and food welcome. 
-  May 12:  Work Options for Women 
Fourth Annual Women Cook fundraiser. 
-  May 30:  Excelsior Youth Center 
fundraiser at the DTC Hyatt Regency. 
 
Ongoing Service Opportunities 
Highlights on a few of the many 
organizations ZCD supports with money 
and/or hands-on help. 
 
Excelsior Youth Center (Aurora)--a 
residential treatment center for girls to 18 
years, many of whom are sent there by 
the courts.  Girls attend the fully 

accredited high school and learn social 
and independent living skills.   
 
Want to help?  Volunteer at the May 30th 
fundraiser, and/or donate housewares an 
emancipating girl can use to set up her 
first apartment. 
 
Dress for Success (1420 Ogden St. 
Denver)--starting up again after being 
gone from the Denver scene for several 
years.  Executive Director Kathy Bacon 
was delighted with the underwear and 
make-up ZCD collected at Christmas.   
 
Want to help?  Donate your gently used 
business clothes for women entering or 
reentering the work force.  Items must be 
in season, clean, pressed, and on hangers, 
and may be brought to any general 
meeting. 
 
Bonfils Blood Center--accepts blood 
donations for surgical, trauma and anemia 
patients.  There are several collection 
sites in the metro area, including mobile 
units.   
 
Want to help?  Call 303-363-2300 to ask 
about eligibility or schedule and 
appointment.  Mention ZCD when you 
donate and our club will be recognized in 
the Bonfils quarterly newsletter. 
 
(continued on page 4) 
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March 27, 2008 
 
Together we are stronger and our 
voices louder than any one of us or 
any one club alone.  Proof of that 
was the passing in the Colorado 
General Assembly earlier this month 
of a Resolution in support of CEDAW, the Convention 
to Eradicate All Discrimination Against Women.  The 
United Nations approved CEDAW in December, 1979.  
To date 185 state parties (I think of them as countries) 
have ratified CEDAW.  Among those that have not:  
Iran, Somalia, Sudan, Qatar, and the USA.  Our 
wonderful Area 3 Director (soon to be Lt. Governor), 
Kay Meyer, working with Alice Borodkin, a Colorado 
House Representative, marshaled the Area 3 Clubs and 
made a difference.  That concerted effort resulted in 
Colorado becoming the 17th  state along with the 
Territory of Guam to pass a resolution urging the US 
Senate to ratify this treaty.  What a wonderful example 
of advocacy in action.  If this torch is lit by Zonta clubs 
in states that have not yet passed a resolution, then 
perhaps the majority of our 52 states will pass a 
resolution.  And, then, perhaps that will force our 
politicians in Washington to put the issue back on the 
table and to ratify it.   
 
Advocacy has always seemed such a “fuzzy” word to 
me and, in the beginning,  left me wondering 
just exactly what it entails and how it can 
work.  The above is a terrific example.  If we 
keep knocking on the door, get more to join 
in that knocking, keep spreading accurate 
information about an issue, become a thorn in 
the side of whoever or whatever, and don’t 
give up, then changes can occur.  How lucky 
we are to be a part of a worldwide 
organization that utilizes advocacy to effect 
changes.   
 
At the local level, I’m so impressed with the 
Zonta Club of Denver’s proposed slate of 
officers and directors!  Come vote them in at 
our April meeting. If approved, I know our 
club will be in great hands for the next fiscal 
year!   
 

President Nikki’s  
April Message... 
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ZCD Notes 
 
Board Members: 
Heads Up #2 
President Nikki is still 
insisting on a smooth 
transition from the ‘08 
Board to the ‘09 Board.  
She’s relentless.  To that 
end, she’s suggesting that 
all committees’ processes 
and forms should be 
copied to disks for easy 
transfer to new committee 
chairs.  For some complex 
committees, this may take 
a little digging, so 
President Nikki offers 
consulting services help 
any committee chair (or 
member assigned the task) 
who needs a little help to 
get this operation going.. 
 

During the April General Meeting... 
Keep your eyes peeled for dues statements.  Yep, It’s 
that time again when we are privileged to contribute 

our annual dues to the 
good works of our club.  
Isn’t it amazing that the 
dues amount, plus our 
enthusiasm and elbow 
grease, can do so much for 
women in Denver and 
around the world?! 
 
Also, be prepared to vote 
on the proposed slate of 
officers  (see March 
meeting minutes on page 8 
for the whole list). 
 
We’re looking forward to 
seeing you there! 

 

Zonta Club  

of Denver  

2007-2008 

Board of Directors 

Meetings 

(held at board  

members’ homes)  

 

April 24 

(Host: Nikki Headlee) 

May 22 

(Host: TBD) 

June 

Board of Directors  



Permanent  
Reservation list 

Should your name be 
listed here?   

Carroll Allen 

Evie Ashmore 

Mary Benoit 

Cathy Conley 

Linda Corssmit 

Mindy Craig 

Sheila Davis 

Pam Dumonceau 

Robin Forti Jennings 

Nikki Headlee 

Deb Heckart 

Cynthia Herndon 

Dottie Jenkins 

Jennifer Koeller 

Kate Linscott 

Amanda Megill 

Judy McNerny 

Wendy Moraskie 

Beth Mundell 

Marjorie Pickett 

Linda Rhea 

Robin Smith 

Dorothy Swindt 

Diane Twining 

Joetta Williams 
 

Remember to call if you 
can’t come, otherwise you 
will be billed for the dinner., 

UPDATE YOUR 
STATUS  

ON THE LIST! 
 

• Check the Permanent 
Reservation List. at right.   

 
• Those who are on the 

permanent reservation 
list do not have to call to 
make their reservation 
for the dinner meetings.   

 
• If you plan on coming to 

every meeting—why not 
add your name if it is not 
on the list?   

When:  April 10, 2008  
  5:15 p.m. – Social Hour 
  6:00 p.m. – Dinner 
 
Where:  Sheraton Four Points Hotel  
    I-25 and Hampden, Salon 5 (East end, down the hall) 
 
Menu:  
 Tofu Salad over a Bed of Baby Greens in a  
   Soy Ginger Sauce with Sesame Seeds 
 Stir-Fried Beef with Snow Peas and Carrots  
   over a bed of Lo-Mein Noodles 
 Rolls & Butter 
 Coconut Cream Pie 
 Seattle's Best Coffee, Decaf Coffee, Iced Tea 
 
Cost:  $34.00  
 
Greeters: Carroll Allen 
  Lisa Wright 
 
Inspirational Moment: Diane Twining 
 
Please RSVP to Cathy Conley at (303) 691-6926 (home) or 
(720) 622-0181 (work) and leave a message (or email at 
cathryn.conley@ge.com) by noon on Monday, April 7 
 
Don’t forget to call if you are not on the permanent 
reservation list, or if you are, but will not be able to 
attend the meeting.  See billing note at right. 
 
Program: “Be Yourself Before Some Else Is:  
 Identity Theft and How Not To Be the Victim” 
  By Justin Bates, Financial Crimes Unit 
  Jefferson County Sheriff’s Office 
 
Have you read the disheartening stories about people whose 
identities have been stolen? Avoiding legal action and 
restoring credit ratings can take victims many hours of 
effort and several years to rectify.  Justin will bring us up to 
date on recent developments in this area of criminal activity 
and crime prevention and perhaps save some of us from 
becoming prey to it. 

Reservations 
For each general dinner 
meeting, please remember 
to call if you aren’t on the 
permanent reservation 
list. Our new contract 
guarantees us only one 
additional meal over the 
number we confirm on 
Monday afternoon, so if 
you don’t make your 
reservation on time, you 
may have to snack from 
other members’ plates! 
And, as always, we are 
charged for the number 
we guarantee, so we have 
to bill anyone who makes 
a reservation (or forgets 
to cancel a permanent 
reservation) but doesn’t 
come to the meeting.  
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Cooking Tip:  "To cook meat, I put a little roast and a big 
roast in the oven at the same time.  When the little one 
burns, the big roast is done."   Gracie Allen 



Membership  
Committee  

     Meeting 
 
The next meeting of the Membership Committee is set 
for May 18 5:30 at Judy McNerny’s home. 

Interesting May 
Program 
 
By Judy McNerny 
 
On May 15 (the third Thursday of May), 
our speaker will be Martha Riley, with 
Project Education Sudan. The Project’s 
mission is to build primary and secondary 
education infrastructure including schools, teachers and 
school supplies in communities throughout southern 
Sudan, where 20 years of internal conflict have destroyed 
communities.  You will hear how this Denver-based 
organization is “Building Schools and Hope in Southern 
Sudan.” 
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44 for 08:  Ideas are 
Springing Up All Over! 
 
By Judy McNerny 
 
The Membership Committee is planning several 
additional prospective member events this spring to help 
our club grow to 44 members! Please be thinking of 
friends and acquaintances who might share your passion 
for improving the status of women, and invite them to 
one of these events. 
 
We need your help to make these events successful. Each 
one will be held on the second Thursday of the month 
(except in May when it will be on the third Thursday). 
Wait! (you’re saying) those will conflict with our club 
meetings—are those Membership people crazy? Well, 
no, each of our meetings is a prospective member event, 
if there are any prospective members in attendance. 
Please put on your thinking caps! Be creative and, 
remember, the club pays for dinner for prospective 
members. 
 
April’s meeting is also perfect for friends who have bank 
and credit card accounts (do you know anyone like that?) 
and who are thus potential identity theft 
victims (see page 3 regarding our 
program). 
See you and your guests on April 10! 

Yellow Rose Tea Reminder 
 
Are you as busy as we are?  Whew! 
 
Given that Spring has sprung a bit earlier this year, you 

may have misplaced or 
overlooked your Yellow Rose 
Tea invitation. 
 
Don't be embarrassed, 
contributions are still being 
accepted (and you’re not 
alone).  Send your invitations 
out to friends with a 
handwritten “oops!” and send 
your contribution  to Mandy 
Ziegler.  Note that the check is 
for the Tea.  Thank you all. 

Service Ideas (cont’d) 

(continued from page 1) 
 

Recording for the Blind & Dyslexic (1355 S. Colorado 
Blvd., Unit C-406, Denver)--records textbooks for 
those with print disabilities such as visual impairment, 
dyslexia, or paralysis.  Want to help?  Call 303-757-
0787 for information about volunteering.  Readers, 
directors and book markers are needed. 

 
Also:  Judy McNerny has offered to send out as an e-mail 
attachment an in-kind donation form for those who have 
bought food for the Delores Project dinners, and……… 
Myrna Camacho has taken on the responsibility of 
regularly refreshing our Imagination Library ad on 
craigslist.org to keep it near the top of the list. 
Thanks Judy and Myrna! 
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Fund Raising 
Committee 
Entertaining Ideas 
By Diane Twining 
 
Future Signature Event 
Your Fund Raising Committee has been 
meeting on a monthly basis and is excited to offersome 
ideas for a new ZCD signature event.  The committee 
members have researched these possibilities: 
1. High Tea at a special location; 
2. Glass Slipper Ball; and 
3. Film Festival or Series. 
 
See the research results in this issue and be prepared to 
vote on your favorite at the April Meeting. 
 
Additionally, the option of selling King Soopers Gift 
Cards has been discussed.  We will hear final 
recommendations at our April meeting. 
 
Baskets for Area 3 Meeting 
ZCD will sell themed gift baskets at the Area 3 Meeting 
Saturday, April 12.  To assist FR Committee members, 
please help gather items for three basket themes: 
 
-  Rockies Basket 
-  Book Lovers Basket (to include wine) 
-  Gardeners Basket 
 
You’ll find partial inventories of hat has ben collected 
and ideas of what it still needed in your email, or call 
Diane T or Deb H. for an update. 
 
Please bring your donations (and their retail cost) to the 
April meeting.   
 
Theater Events 
Our next event is on Sunday, April 27 @ 12:15 p.m.  
Boulder Dinner Theatre is staging, “The Little Shop of 
Horrors.”  The $57 ticket includes your meal (what a 
deal!).  Deadline for reservations and payment has 
passed, but call Dorothy S. (303-934-3780) to see if seats 
are still available.  See the flyer at the end of this issue. 
We hope to see you there! 

Still Time to Sign up for 
Area 3 Meeting  
 
By Diane Twining and Nikki Headlee 
 
The newly ‘blended’ Zonta Club of Lakewood-
Golden is hosting the Area 3 meeting and members 
are working to make this a memorable, valuable 
event.  Sneak previews of the agenda reveal a fun and 
informative morning for Zonta fellowship, and facts 
and figures about financial planning, leadership and 
eliminating domestic violence.   
 
WHEN:  Saturday April 12, 2008 
 Registration is 7:30 a.m.  
 (be on time—don’t miss breakfast!) 
WHERE:  Table Mountain Inn, Golden, Colorado 
 
Michael Lindsey, of the Jefferson County Sherriff’s 
Office, will moderate a panel of experts on gender 
violence, including City, County and State law 
enforcement, prosecutors, victims’ advocates and 
service and treatment providers, to discuss progress 
on this critical issue.   
 
Lakewood-Golden members are developing breakout 
sessions related to personal financial planning and 
Mary Benoit and Area 3 Director Kay Meyer are 
presenting on leadership. 
 
Guests are welcome, as the morning promises to be 
informative for all community leaders.  The $40 cost 
includes a continental breakfast and lunch.  See the 
Lakewood-Golden website for more information or 
call Diane Twining for details. 

Dieting Tip 
"A great way to lose weight is to eat naked in front of a 
mirror.  Restaurants will almost always throw you out 
before  you can eat too much."   Frank Varanohild 

Don’t Think About It 
"It's so beautifully arranged on the plate - you know 
someone's fingers have been all over it."   Julia Child 
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The Fundraising committee’s charge this year was to re-
search and offer a new ZCD ‘signature’ event.  Following 
the brain-storming session we had in October, the commit-
tee conducted additional research on the top ideas and is 
pleased to offer for your consideration, discussion and 
vote, the following concepts; High Tea, the Glass Slipper 
Ball and the ZCD Film Festival.   
 
As a result of the Fundraising Committee’s research and 
analysis, each proposal has been rated on Flexibility, Risk, 
Complexity and “SPEC.”  SPEC is the availability of busi-
ness Sponsorships; the possibility of one or two non-profit 
organizations to Partner with; the need to hire an Event 
Planner for maximum return on investments and 
public relations; and finally the anticipated likeli-
hood of an enthusiastic Commitment by all ZCD 
members in time and energy to support the event. 
 
Additional information will be provided at the April 
meeting, and you will be asked to vote on which 
event we pursue. 
 
HIGH TEA 
The Brown Palace High Tea would offer a leisurely 
afternoon tea in downtown Denver.  Participants would 
enjoy tea, scones, garden sandwiches, pastries and music.  
This first High Tea would be at the historic Brown Palace 
Hotel.  Subsequent High Teas could be held at different 
historic locations in the Denver area.  The Brown offers 
flexibility for the Tea’s site; if there are fewer than 70 par-
ticipants we will be seated in the Palace Mezzanine over-
looking the main lobby.  We could also host this event in a 
private room at no additional charge. 
 
The Brown Palace’s historian can present fascinating facts 
about the people and events during the hotel’s history and/
or provide guided tours.  Tours would cost an additional 
$75 per group of 35 or fewer. 
 
Proposed ticket prices: Signature Afternoon Tea: estimated 
ticket price $55 to $65 (includes tea, Palace Historian, 45-
50 minute presentation & gratuity. 
 

 
 

SPEC* Sponsors- not needed; 501C3 Partners- 
nice, but not mandatory; Event Planner- 
not needed; Commitment by the members- 
mid level 

Flexi-
bility 

some, as the location and special ’internal’ 
supporting events could vary by year 

Risk very low, similar to present theatre events 

Com-
plexity 

low 

GLASS SLIPPER BALL 
The GSB is a very high profile, classy event.  The event 
includes a silent auction, sale of “surprise gift packages,” a 
“best of chef” mini event, a “best of floral arrangements” 
mini event, live band, dancing demonstrations and dancing.  
It is a black tie optional glitzy event. 
 
The silent auction items and surprise packages are all do-
nated and are 100% profit.  The chefs and florists partici-
pate at no charge.  It is nice, also courteous to present them 
with small thank you gifts and certificates for the winners.  
It is great PR for them and us with small dollar outlay. 

 
Dancing demonstrations 
are presented by well 
known dance studios.  
These dance studios can 
be event Sponsors and 
will sell tickets to their 
own clients and business 
contacts. 
 
The corporate community 

needs to be involved and asked to sponsor the event.  This 
approach is a marketing opportunity for them.   
 
The club needs to choose a 501C3 that is aligned with 
Zonta’s mission.  We would be able to use their mailing list 
for support and ticket sales. 
 
The tickets should sell for an estimated $100 to $125 each. 
Based on another Zonta GSB event held in Colorado, we 
should be able to sell approximately 300 to 400 tickets.  
Our proceeds are estimated to be in excess of $10,000.00. 
 
This trademarked event is owned by the Event Planner, and 
is being successfully staged by other U.S. Zonta clubs. 
 

 
 
(continued on page 8) 

SPEC Sponsors- needed; 501C3  Partners- 
mandatory; Event Planner- needed; Com-
mitment by the members- high 

Flexi-
bility 

some, as the location and special ’internal’ 
supporting events could vary by year 

Risk high, although there is a successful ‘track 
record’ in several different cities 

Com-
plexity 

high 

Fundraising Proposes Three Events:  Vote Needed  
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ZCD FILM FESTIVAL 
The Film-Festival-as-fundraiser concept is relatively new 
to the Denver Metro area.  Currently there are only a few 
film festivals being staged and most are directly linked to 
the Starz Film Institute.  A Film Festival has total flexibil-
ity in size and format and can be expanded and modified 
for each annual event based on attendance, business Spon-
sorship, 501©3 Partners, etc. 
 
Initially, we’ve discussed having a one or two night event 
with several films being offered for a flat rate.   A variety 
of films will be offered at the festival; comedies, dramas, 
documentaries, foreign; the options are almost endless.  
However, all of the films should have a theme related to 
our mission and those of our selected 501C3 Partners.  This 
is an opportunity for entertainment, fun, food and drinks, 
with voluntary participation in film discussion forums.   
 
We have tentatively sounded out a location and ‘working’ 
partner for this event, Neighborhood Flix, which is inde-
pendently owned and operates in the Lowenstein Theatre 
complex at Colfax and Elizabeth with The Tattered Cover 
book store, Twist and Shout records and Encore Restau-
rant.  These businesses are very excited about the event and 
Zonta and have offered their own suggestions ranging from 
a week-long cultural festival, a roundtable film series with 
food, and discussions with film experts, all the way to pos-
sibly renting the entire facility for a private screening party 
including dinner, drinks, live music, silent auctions and a 
chance to meet cast & crews, from the films (a little bling). 
 
Neighborhood Flix is unique because they have their own 
restaurant with chef and food is meant to be eaten in the 
three separate screening theatres.  The theatre has staged 
numerous events separately and with the other businesses 
which enjoy high visibility in the Denver Metro area.  
 
Expenses and profits cannot be realistically estimated with-
out further planning on size and the final event. 
 
Corporate Sponsorships seem to be available based on ini-
tial contacts, while 501C3 Partners will need to be chosen 
by the ZCD membership. 
 

 
 

SPEC* Sponsors are needed; 501C3 Partners- 
mandatory; Event Planner needed; Com-
mitment by the members- high 

Flexi-
bility 

very high, we own the concept and can 
expand as desired 

Risk high, although other film events in Denver 
have fared very well 

Com-
plexity 

high 

Clarifying Considerations 
The High Tea is unique from the other two concepts be-
cause we feel this event would be relatively easy to stage 
with a high ‘fellowship factor.’  However, the probable 
income could be lower, but due to the simplicity of stag-
ing this event, we feel the High Tea could be held in ad-
dition to one of the other events. Please keep this in 
mind as you consider all of the concepts. 
The other two proposed events are more complex to 
stage but offer higher rates of return for the higher risk.  
The Club members will have to seek out SPEC. 
Based on the committee member’s research, we stress 
the importance of SPEC in the success of any event we 
select now and in the future.  
 
Based on conversations with all ZCD members, we want 
the signature event to be: 
-  aligned with and a showcase for the Zonta mission;  
-  interesting to women and men and non-Zontians;  
-  a long-term event that can grow and possibly expand 
in size and  
-  a source of positive PR for ZCD in the community and 
attractive to new members.  
Finally, we feel that any of the proposed events need a 
three-year commitment of support by the ZCD members. 
 

Fundraising Proposes Three Events (cont’d) 



Minutes:  Dinner Meeting 
March 13, 2008 

 
Call to Order by Nikki Headlee at 6 p.m. followed by the introduction 
of four guests.  Nikki also presented the Status of Women Moment. 
 
Robin Smith presented the Z Rock Award to Linda Rhea for her many 
contributions to the club. 
 
For the Inspirational Moment Mary Benoit read a poem by an unknown 
author. 
 
Judy McNerny introduced the guest speaker for the evening – our own 
Linda Rhea. The program was entitled Why Just Survive When You Can 
THRIVE?.  Since becoming a two-time breast cancer survivor, Linda is 
dedicating herself to being a motivational speaker for others who are 
facing this disease.  But her ideas can be used by everyone to improve the 
quality of their lives.  Her four key points were - 
1)  Believe in yourself 
2)  Have a support system 
3)  Establish daily practices – take care of your mind, body and spirit 
4) Surround yourself with people you love and tell them. 
She expanded on these four points so that “living every day your way 
creates the life you truly desire.” 
 
Nikki asked for and received approval of the February minutes. 
 
Mandy Ziegler said, “We have money.”  She is working on the quarterly 
reports and will present them next month. 
 
Judy reported the presence of 22 members tonight plus four guests. 
 
Linda Corssmit reminded everyone to e-mail Robin Smith with their 
service hours or handwrite them tonight.  Service hours should be 
reported every month to Robin.  There are a number of service projects 
in May and volunteers are needed for the Teen Mom Graduation Party 
(call Linda Corssmit), the WOW fundraiser (call Carroll Allen), the 
Delores Project Dinner (call Linda Rhea), and the Excelsior fundraiser 
(call Carroll Allen). 
 
Diane Twining reported for the Fundraising Committee and Advocacy.  
She indicated Jacki Sammons mailed off 30 lbs. of cell phones for 
conversion to emergency phones to be used by women possibly in 
danger.   
 
Anyone wanting to attend The Little Shop of Horrors at the Boulder 
Dinner Theater needs to make reservations by 3/27.  The committee is 
researching three different possible signature events – a high tea, a film 
festival and a glass slipper ball – reports in April.   
 
More items are needed for the gift baskets we will sell at the Area 3 
meeting.  Judy McNerny said anyone wanting to donate items can deliver 
them to her home.  There are three themed baskets – Rockies, Book 
Lovers and Gardeners.  Items are needed by 4/1.   
 
Diane explained King Sooper cards and how the club can buy them and 
then resell them to others as a fundraiser.  Kathy Hyzer indicated her 
daughter's athletic clubs made a substantial amount selling these cards.  
The club agreed to move forward on the sale of King Soopers cards. 
 
Diane reported on the fantastic news of the passage of CEDAW by our 
legislature. Kay Meyer was the very effective leader of this endeavor 

which we hope will be written up in The Zontian.  Colorado is the 17th 
state to pass it.  Now that this is accomplished the advocacy committee is 
looking over what can be worked on for the next two years. 
 
Wendy Moraskie explained the tri-fold sign she produced that shows all 
the service projects the club sanctions.  Two new service projects were 
added plus an estimate of the number of service hours performed so far 
this year.  The goal for the year is 2,000 hours. 
 
Nikki discussed the Area 3 meeting which is April 12th.  The club will pay 
for new members to attend.  It is a great way for new members to meet 
other members and to see how Zonta works outside of our own club. 
 
Kathy Hyzer presented the Nominating Committee report.  Nikki asked 
for additional nominations from the floor for each position and having 
received none the nominations were closed.   
New officers are as follows – 

Kathy thanked this year’s committee which consisted of Liz Cameron, 
Sheila Davis and Kathy Hyzer. 
 
Judy McNerny reported on the changes to the By-Laws and Standing 
Rules.  There was discussion on the policy to pay registration fees for new 
members to attend Area and District meetings.  The members voted to 
pay for both meetings.  And the members voted to accept all the other 
changes which were mostly very minor in nature and just kind of cleaned 
up the by-laws and rules. 
 
The announcement was made that the May meeting will be the 3rd 
Thursday of the month – May 15.  The 2nd Thursday of May there will 
be a fundraising dinner at Metro where our club will, hopefully, have 
good representation when we present and add our check for $33,155 to 
the Metro scholarship endowment fund.  REMEMBER OUR MAY 
MEETING HAS BEEN CHANGED TO THE 15th.   
 
Mary Benoit was the winner of the door prize. 
 
Sheila Davis announced there has been an informal gathering for lunch 
every Friday which has been expanding.  If you are interested in joining 
the Friday Bunch for Lunch please contact Sheila and she will add you to 
the e-mail list.  She sends out notices every week indicating which 
restaurant is the meeting place for that week.  People drop in and out as 
their schedule and/or the location allows.  Come one – come all, it is a 
great way to get to know your fellow members. 
 
Upcoming Events – 
Area 3 Meeting – Saturday, April 12 
Lakewood/Golden Beautiful Hat Tea Fundraiser – Saturday, May 3 
Zonta International Convention, Rotterdam, Netherlands – June 28- 
July 3  

 
Respectfully submitted – Carroll Allen 
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President-Elect – Beth Mundell  Vice President – Kathy Hyzer 

Secretary – Carroll Allen Treasurer – Mandy Ziegler 

Board Members are   

Wendy Moraskie – 1 year term Joetta Williams – 1 year term 

Deb Heckart – 2 year term Jennifer Koeller – 2 year term 

New Nominating Committee – Nikki Headlee 
Minnie Lundberg 
Cathy Conley 



?? Yellow Rose Tea (You choose the date to donate) 

Apr 10 General Meeting, Four Points Hotel, 5:30 pm 

Apr 20 Delores Project Dinner 

Apr 24 Board Meeting 

Apr 27 Little Shop of Horrors—Boulder Dinner Theatre 

May 4 DK Teen Moms Graduation Party 

May 8 Zonta Check to Metro 

May 12 WOW Women Cook Fundraiser 

May 15 General Meeting, Four Points Hotel, 5:30 pm 

May 18 Delores Project Dinner 

May 29 Board Meeting (joint Board meeting) 

May 30 Excelsior Fundraiser 

June 12 General Meeting, Four Points Hotel, 5:30 pm 

June 20—
June 27 

Rhine Tour—Pre-Int’l Convention  

June 26 Board Meeting 

June 27—
July 2nd 

Zonta International Convention in Rotterdam 

July 10 General Meeting, Four Points Hotel, 5:30 pm 

July 24 Board Meeting 

Aug 14 General Meeting, Four Points Hotel, 5:30 pm 

Aug 28 Board Meeting 

Zonta Club of Denver 
PO Box 2665 
Denver, CO  80201 

We’re on the Web!  Visit us at   
www.zonta-denver.org 

Upcoming Calendar Events 
Save the date! 

Advancing the status of women worldwide 

Zonta Club of Denver 



 

Save the Date 
 
ZONTA FOUNDATION FOR WOMEN’S HOPE & 
ZONTA CLUB OF LAKEWOOD-GOLDEN 
 

Beautiful Hat Tea 
 
Saturday, May 3, 2008; 2:00-4:30 
Pinehurst Country Club 
6255 West Quincy Avenue, Denver, CO 
 

MC:  Anne Trujillo, Co-anchor 7NEWS 
 
Featured Speaker: Jefferson County Adopt a Teacher Recipient, 
Lindsey Zahrte 
 
Also:  Silent Auction and Raffle Baskets! 

Zonta Club of Lakewood-Golden Fundraising Supports: 
Bridgeway Home for Pregnant Teens 
Family Tree 
Gemini House Youth Center 
Jefferson Center for Mental Health 
Jefferson County Public Schools 
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FundRaising Ballot 
I am committed to Zonta Club of Denver’s continued financial health  
so we can effectively pursue our mission of improving the status of Women.   
Toward that end: 
 
___ Yes, I want to stage a High Tea, with another fundraising event 
___ Yes, I want to stage a High Tea, without another fundraising event 
 
___ Yes, I want to stage a Glass Slipper Ball for a minimum of three years 
___ Yes, I want to stage a ZCD Film Festival for a minimum of three years  
 
___ None of the above 
      Explanation: 
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